
We love Eva's laugh in the 
background – absolutely 
loving life!! :)



Good afternoon,
After a whirlwind of the first 2 weeks back, we would like to take this 
opportunity to welcome you all to the new school year at Moseley 
C of E . We have seen many of you already, at drop offs, pick-ups and 
everything in between, but there are still so many of you that we may 
have missed! We hope you had a restful and well-deserved break.

A huge thank you to all those children and families who gave us cards, 
good wishes and gifts at the end of the year – it is never expected and 
very much appreciated by everyone.
We would like to say an 'official' big Moseley C of E welcome to our 
new Reception children and parents – the children have settled so well 
and are a credit to you all – they look like they have been here for 
ages!

This new term brings lots of opportunities for the children to make 
new discoveries and investigations through the new class topics – we 
hope that our  newsletter gives you a little insight into what we do 
each week in school. Take a few minutes to sit down and chat to your 
children about what they are learning about and doing in school –
hopefully, the newsletter will be a helpful prompt for conversations at 
home.  

Also, in the newsletter, we pass on helpful information that we 
get sent from local groups and the local authority and anything else 
we think may be of interest to you.
Thank you to all the parents who have attended their class ‘Meet the 
Teacher’ session – it was lovely to see you all; we hope you found it 
useful. If you couldn't attend, the power point slides will be put onto 
the school website for your information.



Please read the information about road works that may cause severe 
disruptions to your commute to school …

from 15 September 2025 for up to 3 months

Transport for West Midlands would like all students and staff to be 

aware of upcoming roadworks at St Mary's Row in Moseley. We 

encourage you to plan journeys carefully to and from your site.

Highway works at Moseley Village Rail Station are set to take place 
for up to three months in several phases, with the first beginning 
on Monday 15 September at the junction of St. Mary’s Row and Oxford 
Road.
For up to 3 months, traffic signals allowing a single lane of traffic will 
be introduced to a small section of St Mary’s Row, Moseley.

Oxford Road will be closed at the junction of St Mary’s Row with a 
reduction in car parking spaces in this area. 
There will be a local signed diversion to the Marks & Spencer's car park 
via School Road. 
Oxford Road will remain open to pedestrians and cyclists. 

To stay up to date with roadworks please visit our webpage for the most 
up to date information please visit: tfwm.org.uk/moseley-station

TWM have also created a free, easy-to-use toolkit so you can stay up to 
date with any changes 

https://wmca.assetbank-server.com/assetbank-
wmca/action/viewAsset?id=29718&index=0&total=11&view=viewSearc
hItem

https://traveldemandmanagement.cmail20.com/t/d-l-gphljt-hljjdiiihy-j/
https://wmca.assetbank-server.com/assetbank-wmca/action/viewAsset?id=29718&index=0&total=11&view=viewSearchItem


Two children making us proud this week are Ellie in Y1 and Ophelia in Y4.

Eliana and Ophelia Ejenavi both entered the RBSA Young Artists 
competition, and both were successful. Their work was displayed in the 
RBSA gallery and the Stryx gallery. Eliana was also a winner in the 4-7 
category and was awarded highly commended at the prize giving.



Another 'Moseley Shout Out goes to …

Noah Pollitt (Year 5) who has been selected for the Worcestershire 

County U14 Development squad.

Noah had to attend a County Assessment day on the 13th 

September at Hagley Golf Club where he played 9 holes & had 

various skills assessments, all under the watchful eyes of the 

County Selectors.

Well done Noah – keep practicing and improving your golfing 

skills.

Reminders -
Snacks - Some children and parents have been asking about snacks and 
what they are and aren't allowed to have.
Other children and parents have queried what stationery the children 
are allowed to bring to school. A letter was sent out at the end of last 
school year via 'School Spider' – healthy snacks for break – no crisps or 
chocolate biscuits or sweets.
Stationery - Children are encouraged to bring their own stationery, 
especially glue and pencils; it helps children to be responsible for their 
equipment and also helps them to start their work straight away. :)



An urgent appeal …
Please, please make sure you have labelled all your cardigans and 
jumpers and coats.
The children get hot at break times and so take jumpers off. These are 
then left in the playground and not claimed. 
We don't want the huge pile of clothes that stacked up at the end of the 
summer term to return. If uniform is labelled, it stands a much better 
chance of being returned successfully.  

Also -
We have been made aware 
of a dangerous 'challenge' 
which is on the internet at 
the moment – please make 
sure you are monitoring 
what your children are 
watching – some people are 
filming themselves doing this 
and others are encouraging 
the viewers to 'Rise to the 
Challenge!'
Let's work together to ensure 
your children are safe at all 
times when they are on the 
internet.



Please read below for information about tennis sessions ...

We are offering a free trial lesson to every pupil at your school for a 

chance to try out a free indoor tennis session!



Please see below for information about a local club

These classes are a great opportunity for students to engage in a structured, 
enjoyable activity that supports both physical and mental development.
Skills gained include - Improved focus and discipline, enhanced fitness and 
coordination,
boosted confidence and self-esteem and development of respect and teamwork skills



YR News

We are 
celebrating 
you!
This week, we are 
celebrating Bella for 
being a supportive 
and kind friend. 

RE
During RE  this week 
we talked about the 
amazing world that 
we live in. We 
looked at a globe 
and discussed where 
animals live and 
then drew our 
favourite animals.  

The Colour Monster
Our first book in Reception is 'The Colour Monster'. We 
have been working on our ‘Get Up, Stand Up Vocabulary!’ 
and learnt discombobulated, sobbing, enraged, timid and 
tranquillity. We also drew the Colour Monster, and then this 
week imagined that a thief has stolen one of the emotions. 
We drew the thief and used our phonic knowledge to give 
the thief a name. 

Observational Drawing
Indoors, we explored some sunflowers very 
carefully and then used pastels to draw the 
sunflowers, taking care to notice details of 
colour, shape and texture. 
Outdoors, we used chalks to explore large 
movements and mark making. 

Phonics
Reception have 
been busy 
starting their 
phonics lessons 
and learning 
the phonemes  
s a t p. We 
practised 
writing letters 
and formed 
some fabulous 
letters. 

Exploring our environment
Whilst settling into Reception, we have been busy 
exploring our classroom and discovering favourite 
activities. In between the showers we have had lots 
of fun outdoors and indoors. Here are some 
snapshots. 





Year 2 News

Shining Star!
Our Shining Star this 
week is Malachi! 

We have also been exploring what 
makes a church. We're excited to build 
on our understanding and appreciation 
of churches.

This week, in Writing, we have been 
exploring stories set in familiar places. The 
children are enjoying sharing their own 
experiences of special days. Using a familiar 
setting is a fantastic way for them to tap into 
their imagination and develop their writing 
skills. Encourage your child to tell you their 
stories at home, as storytelling can greatly 
enhance their confidence and creativity.

In Maths, we’ve been focusing on place value, and 
the children have been using Rekenreks to help 
deepen their understanding. This hands-on 
approach is proving to be very effective, and I 
encourage you to practise using objects at home, 
such as buttons or coins, to support their learning. 
Understanding place value is fundamental for 
their confidence in maths as we progress through 
the year.





Art: Drawing with Realism
We've explored the work of Sarah 
Graham to inspire our own realistic 
drawings of sweets. We learnt how to 
use tone to create a 3D effect.

RE: What do Sikhs value?
We began our learning all about 
Sikhism. We began by talking about 
uniforms and how what a person wears 
can tell you about the values of their 
community or organisation. Some 
children chose to bring in items that 
tell us about organisations they are 
proud to be part of.

Our shining stars are Logan and Jacob. 
Logan has been an exemplary model 
of 'ready, respectful and safe'. Jacob 
has shown courage when speaking in 

front of the class.

Our Writers of the Week are 
Imogen and Josh.
Imogen challenged herself in her 
learning by applying her 
learning about prefixes to other 
areas. Josh has put in fantastic 
effort to improve the size of his 
handwriting.

Year 4 News



This week, for Art, Year 6 were creating photomontages using 
images from magazines.  They started off by looking at the work of  
Hannah Hoch. They then had to think about where to place their 
chosen images on the page and explain the reasons for their 
choices.

In History, our new topic is 'What can the 
census tell us about our local area?' The children 
created their own census questions and collected 
information from their classmates. They then 
thought about what information is useful, and the 
challenges faced when collecting information. 

Our star in year 6 this week was 
Eva for being a brilliant year 6 
role model with a super positive 
attitude to everything!





ReAct On Stage (October Half-Term 2025)

Interested?  – Then sign up using the link below

https://riversidechurch.churchsuite.com/events/yovsboor

https://riversidechurch.churchsuite.com/events/yovsboor


Click on the link below to find more details and join up ...

https://riversidechurch.churchsuite.com/events/yovsboor

Please read below for a new, local performing arts club ...

https://riversidechurch.churchsuite.com/events/yovsboor



